

**Minutes of the Cambridge Road Estates Community Group Meeting
Held at 6pm on 6th December 2010 at Tadlow**

Present:	Jill Preston (JP)	Chair	Doreen Gardiner (DG)	Secretary
	Sheila Griffin (SG)	Member	Maria Tunmer (MT)	Support
	Steven Brister (SB)	Support	David Ryder Mills (DRM)	Support
	Penny Shelton (PS)	Support	Des Gordon (DesG)	Resident Support
	Jenny Pitt (JenP)	Editor	John Higson (JH)	Member
	Alan Griffiths (part)	Crera	Mary Graham (MG)	Member

Apologies	Geraldine Burgess (GB)	Member	Georgie Harris (GH)	Treasurer
	Claudia Cane	Support		
	Jill Darling	Support		

		ACTION
	JP opened the meeting and apologies were given.	
1.	JP introduced Alan Griffiths from CRERA who had agreed to attend to discuss the possibility of running a joint project to plan a Royal Wedding Street Party. Those present had already made tentative plans for such an event but were happy to work in partnership with CRERA provided that both funding and workload are split 50/50. It was agreed that 3 delegates from CREst would attend the initial meeting (to be arranged)	
2.	MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 8th NOVEMBER 2010 These were agreed as a true and accurate record. –	
3	MATTERS ARISING	
	a) Reflect Course – this is known as ‘Building Bridges’	
	b) ‘Fix My Street’ - ongoing	
	c) Playbuilder - a meeting last week elected Helen Terry as Chair. 2 resident reps from CREst may take on some responsibility for this project. JP asked that KVA be invited to attend. DesG reported that Helen Terry has been elected as Chair on behalf of RBK Youth Services and ECET will also send one delegate.	DG
	d) Fit as Fiddle – DG reported that she currently has 9 signed to this programme which starts on 11 th January.	
	e) Transition Town Kingston - SG reported that it possible that we can work with the Allotment Society, Quadrant, Hilary Gander (TTK) and Jean Vidler with Mears prepared to provide manual labour. MG is to write a piece for Jenny ready for the next Newsletter. It was also agreed that Hilary Gander be asked to attend the next meeting.	MG SG
	f) AFC Wimbledon - DG reported that leaflets advertising this project have been delivered to CREs	
	g) ECET/Appendix 1 – JP reported that a meeting has been arranged with Gary Walsh on Wednesday at Guildhall.	
4.	ESTATE MATTERS	
	a) Site Inspections – DG and JH agreed to set a date to inspect lights on the estate	DG/JH
	b) Hogsmill Redevelopment – C/fwd	

5	<p>TREASURER’S REPORT</p> <p>a) Accounts update - No report received</p> <p>b) CRERA Funds - JP agreed to email Keith Broxup to request a response to our letter sent in October as the cheque has been cashed.</p>	
6	<p>CHAIRS REPORT</p> <p>JP had circulated her report prior to the meeting. There were no additional comments.</p>	DG
7.	<p>MADINGLEY FIRE FUND</p> <p>Residents of the first 10 floors had hoped to return in November but this has been delayed due to problems with the supply of fire doors</p>	
8	<p>TRAINING UPDATE</p> <p>JenP reported that she had attended a Website training course</p>	
9	<p>NEWSLETTER.</p> <p>MG reported that she plans to apply for funding to Coutts. She explained that a change to charitable status will aid future funding bids. This had been discussed previously and it was agreed that this be actioned. JP will speak to Sanja at KVA</p>	MG JP
10.	<p>EVENTS & ACTIVITIES UPDATE</p> <p>a) Coach Trip - This had been successful</p> <p>b) Christmas Gala – 12th December at Kingsmeadow. There will be an ‘on the night’ prize draw.</p> <p>c) Mayor’s Christmas gathering - SG has about 8 CRE residents attending</p> <p>d) Mince Pie Munch/Tree Lighting - All Madingley residents have been written to explaining that the ASDA vouchers will be handed out at this event. The Mayor has agreed to attend to switch on tree lights.</p>	MG/SG
11	<p>ANY OTHER BUSINESS</p> <p>It was agreed that shopping for the Gala and Mince Pie Much be done in Tesco so that we can use the £50 voucher (actually turned out to be £10!)</p>	
	<p>DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING – Monday, 10th January 6pm in Tadlow</p>	

DRAFT